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Harvest Thanksgiving

Thank you to all who attended the service at Eglwys St. Elian. We raised £69 for ‘Save The Children’
Individual Photographs

Please return the Tempest Photographs by Friday 27th October if you would like to order any photographs.
Headteacher

Mrs Mills will be returning to school on Monday the 6th of November

Dinner Cost

The cost of all pupils meals will now be £2.20 per child each meal from Monday the 6th of November. If you wish to pay a full Term until Christmas, the cost is £77 per child.
Poppy Appeal.

We will be selling Poppies and other items for the poppy appeal again this year during the week commencing November the 6th until 10th. If your child would like a poppy or any of the other items please send in a donation.
Library Bus (Juniors)

The Library bus will be visiting the school again on Wednesday 8th November. Please return the Green Library card if you have not already done so.

AGM Meeting

This will take place at the school on Tuesday the 6th of November at 6.30pm, all are welcome to attend but we do kindly ask that you inform us prior to enable us to have enough seating.
Swimming – All Juniors

Swimming commences on Wednesday the 8th of November. Children will swim each week for 13 weeks. Please note appropriate swimwear must be worn i.e. one piece swimsuits and proper trunks. Earrings MUST be removed before coming to school. 
The school will pay for your child’s swimming lesson but we kindly ask for £26 – which is £2 per week that will go towards the cost of transport. We would be grateful if this could be paid in full before the first session as it 
reduces the burden of admin each week, cheques made payable to Ysgol Y Plas please. 

Parents’ Evening
Parents’ evening this term is on Thursday 9th of November. We only have a few appointments left. Please contact the office if you have not already done so by Friday the 27th of October.

Flu Immunisation

The Flu Vaccination will take place on Wednesday morning the 15th of November for pupils in D/1/2/3 & 4. Please make sure you have returned the required form.

BBC National Orchestra of Wales 
Year 3 and 4 pupils will be attending a concert and workshop given by the National Orchestra at Venue Cymru on Monday the 20th of November. Pupils will travel by bus to Llandudno after lunch and will be back in time for their transport home. We kindly ask for a donation of £4 towards transport. Permission slips will be given out after Half Term.
Urdd (Juniors)

If you would like your child to join the ‘Urdd’ then the application form is attached to this newsletter. Please complete and return to school by Tuesday the 5th of December for a reduced joining fee of £7 - after this date the joining fee increases to £8.50 per child. This membership will give pupils access to compete in Sports, Swimming, Music, Arts and possibly a trip to Glan Llyn.

Christmas Concert
This will be held at Betws Yn Rhos Church on Tuesday the 5th of December for all pupils. There shall only be one show this year due to the Hall being fully booked.
Christingle Service

We are hoping that The Christingle service will be on the 10th December at 3pm at St Elian Church, Llanelian. Further details to follow.
Meithrin Admissions (Nursery)

The Admissions forms for September 2018 are now available. This is for children who will be 4 years old between September 2018 and August 2019. Please share if you know of someone who is looking for a nursery place. The closing date is Tuesday the 14th of December 2018.

Junior Milk 

If your child would like to have milk at break time the cost for this half term will be £5.25, which is 15p per day for 35 days . Infants continue to receive milk free of charge each day.

Facebook
We ask again that you do not contact the school via Facebook. Because of the Council ban on Social Media, it makes it very difficult and time consuming to access. As it is so awkward to access, we do not monitor messenger so you may not get an answer and your message may go unseen.

Morning arrangements reminder
Just a polite reminder that only the parents of Meithrin and Derbyn should be entering the school in the mornings to encourage independance. If any parents are wishing to speak to a member of staff then please ring the office to speak to the member of staff you require to speak to or to arrange a meeting.

Breakfast Club will be open from 8.10am with the last breakfast served at 8.35am. We will ensure that Breakfast club staff will be on duty outside from 8.45am. One person will stand at the corner of the school ensuring that it is safe for you to leave your child at the Arch. Please ensure the Arch gate is shut as you leave.
All pupils should arrive in school by 8.55am. Anyone arriving after this time will be asked to 
sign the ‘Late Book’. Thank you for your cooperation.

Free school Meals
If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals, please consider applying for them even if your child would rather have packed lunch as the school would benefit from a grant that is worth over £1,000 for every pupil who is eligible for free school lunches.
Uniform

Please note that children should wear their ‘winter’ uniform after the half term holiday, as summer dresses are not warm enough. Each child should also have a coat in school each day.

Book Bags
If your child needs a new Book Bag, these can be purchased from the school for £5. Please contact Mrs Firth in the office. 

Healthy snacks & Lunch boxes

As a healthy school we try to encourage healthy eating, however we have noticed recently that many children are bringing crisps and chocolate for playtime and in their lunchboxes. Please help us by not sending in these unhealthy snacks. Break time snacks should be fruit or cheese.
